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                                                                                                          October 7, 2004.

Dear Sir/Madam,


The government of Karnataka has the excellent scheme of ‘adopt-a-school’ to improve government schools.  Asha for Education, USA, (which globally raises $1.6 million dollars today, supporting over 250 projects across 24 states in India), has been working with Deenabandhu in Chamarajanagar district (adopted 75 schools), and Swami Viveka Youth Movement in H.D. Kote taluk in Mysore district (adopted 384 schools).  The ‘adopt-a-school’ scheme has enabled Indians living abroad contribute to the improvement of government schools.
It has come to our notice that the free textbooks available by the government of Karnataka for students of government schools have not reached them this year, though almost half the school year is over.  Only 50% of the books have been supplied to classes Vth to Xth.  For lower classes no textbooks have been available at all.  I visited these schools recently, and witnessed students trying to study with their old textbooks.  We are told that the government press has had problems printing the free textbooks.

If something as basic as textbooks are not available, it will be impossible for the children to make adequate progress in classes.  The private press has printed the textbooks and the private schools are progressing rapidly.  It is the students in the government schools, who cannot afford the textbooks and who are dependent on the government supplied free textbooks who are suffering.  Several articles have been printed in the press to no avail.
            
We, members of Asha for Education, would like to express our deep concern and urge you to look into this matter at your earliest convenience.  The government has many wonderful schemes for the public to get involved, but if basic necessities such as textbooks are not provided, the entire scheme is undermined.   US-based organizations like ours in the NRI community find it hard to rebutt questions about the absence of such a basic necessity from NRIs and the American public who donate very generously to the cause of education in India.  

We request you look into this matter at your earliest convenience.  We are also interested in knowing the reasons for the delay, and suggestions about how we could help, and how this can be avoided in the future.

Sincerely,



Melliyal Annamalai
(Director, Asha for Education, MIT/Boston)

(President, Asha for Education, ’02-‘04)
Asha for Education, MIT/Boston

Asha for Education, Silicon Valley
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